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Date: July 28, 2020

To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members

From: Jeff Hogan, Senior Director - Development Services

Subject: Report on the Activities of the Board of Directors for the Antelope Valley

Transit Authority
Recommendation:

Report of the proceedings and issues discussed at the June regular Board of Directors meeting of
the Antelope Valley Transit Authority (AVTA).

Fiscal Impact:
None.

Background:

The Antelope Valley Transit Authority is a distinct government entity created under a joint powers
authority agreement between the City of Lancaster, the City of Palmdale, and Los Angeles County
that provides public transit services. Vice Mayor Marvin Crist serves as the Chairman, and Angela
Underwood-Jacobs serves as a Director on behalf of the City of Lancaster.

The following significant events took place at the regular June Board meeting:

Present: Chairman Marvin Crist
Vice Chair Dianne Knippel
Director Angela Underwood-Jacobs
Director Michelle Flanagan
Director Steve Hofbauer
Director Richard Loa / Alternate Director Kathryn Mac Laren

Fiscal Year 2020/2021 (FY 2021) Proposed Budget
Adopted the Proposed FY 2021 Budget. Approved (6-0-0-0)



Title VI Program Update for Fiscal Years 2020/2021-2022/2023

1) Approve AVTA’s Title VI Program Update for FY 2020/2021 through FY 2022/2023 as
required by the Federal Transit Administration; and 2) Adopt Resolution No. 2020-006, adopting
AVTA’s Title VI Program Update. Approved (6-0-0-0)
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